
CITY COUNCIL 
Work Session Meeting Minutes 

October 28, 2024 

Mayor Drotzmann called the regular work session meeting to order at 6:00pm. Present were Councilors 
Barron, Primmer, Myers, Peterson, and Duron. Councilor’s Hardin, Linton, and McCarthy were excused. Staff 
in attendance included City Manager Byron Smith, Assistant City Manager Mark Morgan, City Attorney Rich 
Tovey, HES General Manager Nate Rivera, Chief Jason Edmiston, Parks and Recreation Director Brandon Artz, 
and City Recorder Lilly Alarcon-Strong.  

Hermiston Energy Services (HES) Updates 
HES General Manager Nate Rivera presented information (PowerPoint Presentation attached) regarding: how 
and when HES was acquired from Pacific Power as a consumer-owned non-profit, the amount of kilowatt-
hours purchased to serve current customers, HES’s contract with Umatilla Electric Cooperative (UEC) for 
operational services, HES Construction Work Plan and electric utility material cost increases, estimated 
replacement expenditures, Cost of Service Analysis and results, expense breakdown and rate pressure, rate 
comparisons, rate adjustments throughout the years and current rate adjustment options, as well as future 
expectations for the electric industry. 

HES General Manager Nate Rivera asked that the Council specifically consider one or two of the rate 
adjustment options presented so that he can focus his efforts on those possibilities and come back to the 
Council at a later date with more information and ask for a decision. 

There was Council discussion regarding pushing out this information to the public in a broader form and also 
telling HES’s story so the public has a better understanding of why this is needed and that HES has the lowest 
rates in the state, implementing a smaller annual increase each year instead of waiting years with no increases 
and then asking for larger amounts more sporadically, and making sure the timing of these increases are not 
implemented when other utility increases go into effect. 

HES General Manager Nate Rivera answered questions and clarified information from the Council such as HES 
does not provide services to Amazon and that the electrical system HES is currently running on is working over 
the life expectancy the system was designed for; if HES waits until the system fails before doing updates 
customers will experience long durations of outages which will also be more expensive to repair as crews will 
be working afterhours and overtime. HES should be proactive to make sure reliability continues to be great 
and there are not system failures of this magnitude. 

Councilor Barron stated he felt the Council should move forward with Option 1, having a 20.8% increase as to 
not use additional reserves. All other Councilors disagreed stating this option would be the most difficult for 
customers especially senior citizens and others who are on fixed incomes and that HES General Manager 
should return with more information regarding Options 2 and 3, having two or three increases within the next 
18 months instead.  

Adjournment 
Mayor Drotzmann adjourned the work session meeting at 7:02pm and stated the Council will take a short 
break and then convene for their regular council meeting at 7:05pm. 
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